INFORMATION SHEET ON CUSTODY/SEPARATION

PROCEDURES OF ST. OLIVER’S N.S.

St. Oliver Plunkett’s N.S., Heywood Road, Clonmel, Co. Tipperary.

Telephone: 052 – 6121016:

E-mail:  stolivers@eircom.net
SCHOOL PHILOSOPHY AND MISSION STATEMENT:

St. Oliver’s N.S. is a co-educational Primary School under the patronage of the Catholic Bishop of Waterford and Lismore.  

The following is the Mission Statement for St. Oliver’s N.S. adopted by the staff in 1998.

“St. Oliver’s respects difference, cares for all, nurtures individual talents

 and develops self confidence in a safe and caring environment”.

Our principal objective is to provide for our students a broad and balanced education in all its aspects - intellectual, emotional, physical, moral and cultural.  This objective is achieved within a controlled but relaxed and happy environment.

We aim to do the very best we can for all children who come to our school, to give them a solid grounding in basic academic work and to open their eyes and minds to the world that awaits them. We are proud of the children who are part of our school and hope they go on to become fulfilled adults.

The staff of St. Oliver Plunkett’s N.S. encourage parents experiencing separation to come and speak confidentially to the teachers and/or principal and/or HSCL Coordinator.  It is our aim to handle such matters with sensitivity and compassion, and ultimately, our primary concern is for the well being and overall development of the child.

1. 
In the absence of a custody arrangement, both parents will be treated as equal partners in terms of parenting rights and responsibilities.

2.
The school cannot be asked to withhold a child from either parent, in the absence of a custody arrangement.

3.
When a child spends time in two homes, it is requested that the school be provided with both sets of emergency/contact numbers.

4.
Regarding the collection of children from school, it is requested that the school be informed of any changes in collection arrangements by note.

5.
It is school policy to offer the option of separate parent/teacher meetings, if so desired.

6.
It is assumed that when we wish to communicate with parents regarding their child, the parent who is contacted (i.e. the parent with whom the child principally resides) will inform the other parent of meetings, arrangements etc.


Special requests for separate communication can be accommodated.

7.
Regarding notes, school communication via schoolbags, school reports etc., it is assumed that the parent with whom the child principally resides will keep the other parent informed.
8.
The staff of St. Oliver Plunkett’s N.S. will endeavour at all times to deal sensitively and caringly with children experiencing separation.  Books, videos, publications etc., dealing with the issue of separation are available on request.

